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3. Providing principals and others school leaders with the resources necessary to address 
the needs of their individual schools. 

4. Developing and implementing activities to address the unique needs of low-income 
children or students, children with disabilities, English learners, racial and ethnic 
minorities, students experiencing homelessness, and foster care youth through activities 
that include how outreach and service delivery will meet the needs of each population. 

5. Developing and implementing procedures and systems to improve the preparedness 
and response efforts of LEAs. 

6. Training and professional development for LEA staff on sanitation and minimizing the 
spread of infectious diseases. 

7. Purchasing supplies to sanitize and clean the facilities of the LEA, including buildings 
operated by such agency. 

8. Planning for and coordinating during long-term closures, including how to: 
• provide meals to eligible students, 
• provide technology for online learning to all students, 
• provide guidance for carrying out requirements under the IDEA; and, 
• ensure other educational services can continue to be provided consistent with all 

federal, state and local requirements. 
9. Purchasing educational technology (including hardware, software and connectivity) for 

students who are served by the LEA that aids in regular and substantive educational 
interaction between students and their classroom instructors, including low-income 
students and students with disabilities, which may include assistive technology or 
adaptive equipment. 

10. Providing mental health services and supports. 
11. Planning and implementing activities related to summer learning and supplemental 

afterschool programs, including providing classroom instruction or online learning 
during the summer months and addressing the needs of low-income students, students 
with disabilities, English learners, migrant students, students experiencing homelessness 
and children in foster care. 

The CARES Act funds are for the 2019-20 school year and will be available to LEAs for use until 
September 30, 2022. 

While the Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary Education has a number of non-
public schools registered for participation in federal programs, there may be additional 
nonpublic schools that wish to receive an equitable share of services funded by the CARES Act.. 
Nonpublic schools not registered with the Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary 
Education (DESE) may contact the Federal Programs Section to participate in the CARES Act 
services. 
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It is important to note that the non-public school will not receive funds, but rather services 
from the public school district. 

If you choose to participate in the services the CARES Act funds offer, the Department will need 
confirmation from the nonpublic school of their wishes to participate as well as enrollment 
counts and economic deprivation counts BEFORE June 1, 2020. 

If you have questions or concerns, or to submit enrollment counts please contact Julia Cowell, 
Director of Federal Programs, at Julia.cowell@dese.mo.gov or Theresa Villmer, Equitable 
Services Ombudsman for the State of Missouri, at Theresa.villmer@dese.mo.gov. 
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